Disabled Persons Housing & Self-Directed Support Service Fife

Recruitment for Self-Directed Support Development Officer October 2022

Background to the Role
“Self-directed support, alongside many other policies, is intended to support, promote and protect the human rights and independent living of care and support users in Scotland. It aims to ensure that care and support is delivered in a way that supports choice and control over one‘s own life and which respects the person‘s right to participate in society.”
This is a paragraph from the Scottish Government’s Statement of Intent contained within the Statutory Guidance which accompanies the Social Care (Self-directed Support) (Scotland) Act 2013.  Despite this guidance being nine years old, many citizens remain unaware of their rights when they or their loved ones need social care.
As an independent organisation, our role is to work with others to ensure that the people of Fife become aware of the options available to them and support them in making the right choice for themselves in terms of how their social care is delivered.  
We have specific responsibility around Option 1 Direct Payment of the 2013 Act, which gives people the right to choose and employ their own Personal Assistants to provide their care.  We provide support and assistance to help people understand the requirements of being an employer and help them with all aspects of recruitment.
We remain in touch with and available to these employers, in order to help with any issues as and when they arise.
We have recently restructured to ensure that we deliver our services in the best way possible to have maximum impact.  This post will join an existing SDSDO and an HR Adviser yet to be recruited.  
This is an exciting time to join our organisation, we relocated to Glenrothes before lockdown in order to better integrate our SDS and Housing Teams.  We have other items on our agenda for change such as a new name, better branding and a new website.

